
 QC Emergency Planning 

Committee (TAC) 
 

Friday, June 24, 2011 

8:30 AM 

Scott County EOC 

SECC 

1100 E 46th Street 

Davenport 
 

Meeting called by: Decker Ploehn, Chairman 

Type of meeting: Regular Monthly Meeting 
 

 

 Agenda topics 

 Call to Order-Introductions  

 Minutes of the May 27 Meeting  

 Scott County LEPC Bylaws  

 Homeland Security/EMA/IMT Report  

 SECC Report  

 Hospital/Healthcare Report  

 Public Health Report  

 EMS Report  

 Fire Service Report  

 Law Enforcement/Inter/TSA Report  

 Education Report  

 BIX/RAGBRAI Planning Update  

 Other Community Partner Reports  

 "TAC Me Out to the Ball Game" Survey  

 Other Items of Interest  

 Next Meeting TBD-Adjourn  
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 Agenda topics 

 Call to Order-Introductions  

Everyone introduced themselves. 

 Minutes of the May 27 Meeting  

Motion to approve the May 27
th

 meeting minutes was seconded and approved unanimously. 

 Scott County LEPC Bylaws  

Discussion:  Ross Bergen 

Ross explained that in order for the QCEPC to be recognized by the state as a Local Emergency Planning 

Committee (LEPC), that bylaws had to be in place.  He stated that he is currently working on those, and 

will share those with the group in the near future. 



 Homeland Security/EMA/IMT Report  

Discussion:  , Ross Bergen, Jerry Shirk, Bart Howard 

Ross shared that there is a link on the EMA website for immediate weather information on watches and 

warnings.  He explained that BIX/RAGBRAI planning meetings continue to take place, as the race dates 

get closer.  He is currently working on updating a map of siren locations.  The Area Maritime Security 

committee meeting was held on June 3
rd 

to focus on finalization of the grant requests.  Jerry reminded the 

group that the airport is having a Disaster Drill on August 9
th

.  Bart gave the group a synopsis of the 

flooding issues in the Council Bluff area from an IMT perspective. 

 SECC Report  

Discussion:  Brian Hitchcock 

Brian reported they have hired 3 new dispatchers which are in the training process.  They are working 

with New World Systems on CAD/RMS issues and are in the process of developing a Recording Policy 

for the SECC.  Pam has been coordinating for the communication aspect of the various events going on. 

 Hospital/Healthcare Report  

Discussion:  Denny Coon 

Denny reported for Genesis that they have been busy attending and hosting BIX/RAGBRAI planning 

meetings. 

 Public Health Report  

Discussion:  Bethaney Conklin,  Denny Coon 

Bethaney reported the Public Health Emergency Preparedness Program is getting ready to start a new 5 

year project period with the new grant cycle beginning August 10
th

 with new activities and a lot of 

changes.  She announced the various cuts from the PHEP program side. Denny provided an update on 

PHER spending in regards to the wireless project for the Administrative Center.  He also explained the 

new grant structure for FY’11-‘12, as well as the status of United Way’s 2-1-1 service.  Denny announced 

that another meeting regarding the future of VOAD and United Way’s 2-1-1 service will meet directly 

following the QCEPC meeting. 

 EMS Report  

Discussion:  Brian Jacobsen, Chuck Gibson 

Brian shared they met on June 16
th

.  The group worked on grant plans, 2011 protocols and was updated on 

the LUCAS mechanical CPR devices.  Chuck reported they are in the process of creating a non-agency 

specific position so that all agencies can put their low frequency high critical call data together in an effort 

to analyze how the area system is doing as a county and look for areas needing improvement.  Brian 

added they have a light duty paramedic that will be editing and producing the new Scott County Protocol.   

 Fire Service Report  

Discussion:  Brian Jacobsen, Scott Roenfeldt 

Brian reminded the group that Chief Frese will be retiring at the end of June after 37 years of service with 

the Davenport Fire Department.  Scott reported that their next meeting will be held July 28
th

 at the SECC 

building. 



 Law Enforcement/Inter/TSA Report  

No report. 

 Education Report  

No report. 

 BIX/RAGBRAI Planning Update  

Discussion:  Group 

The route is being critiqued and planning is going into where to stage all the apparatuses.    

 Other Community Partner Reports  

No report. 

 "TAC Me Out to the Ball Game" Survey  

Discussion:  Denny Coon 

Denny announced that the game date will be Thursday, August 11
th

.  

 Other Items of Interest  

 Next Meeting TBD-Adjourn  

 


